
June 16, 2023 

The Honorable Bryan Steil 
Chairman 
Committee on House Administration 
1309 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC   20515 

Dear Chairman Steil: 

In accordance with the regulations of the Committee on House Administration, I am 
submitting herewith the monthly report for May 2023, including: 

1. Summary of Progress and projected programs;
2. Statement of Expenses under H.Res 197 (118th Congress – 1st Session);
3. A listing of Committee employees showing addresses, duties, and gross monthly salaries;
4. A report on travel for May 2023 (none); and
5. List of Detailees for May 2023.

This letter certifies that copies of this report are available to each Member of the
Committee on Ethics. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Guest 
Chairman 

Michael Guest, Mississippi 
Chairman 

Susan Wild, Pennsylvania 
Ranking Member 

David P. Joyce, Ohio 
John H. Rutherford, Florida 

Andrew R. Garbarino, New York 
Michelle Fischbach, Minnesota 

Veronica Escobar, Texas 
Mark DeSaulnier, California 

Deborah K. Ross, North Carolina 
Glenn F. Ivey, Maryland 

       ONE HUNDRED EIGHTEENTH CONGRESS 

 COMMITTEE ON ETHICS 

Thomas A. Rust 
Staff Director and Chief Counsel 

Keelie Broom 
Counsel to the Chairman 

David Arrojo 
Counsel to the Ranking Member 

1015 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515–6328 

Telephone: (202) 225–7103 
Facsimile: (202) 225–7392 



COMMITTEE ON ETHICS 

May 2023 

The Committee on Ethics (Committee) continued to fulfill its responsibilities to advise and 
educate Members and staff on the laws, rules, and standards of conduct. As a general matter, the 
Committee’s activities in receiving and responding to requests for advice from House Members 
and staff are conducted on a confidential basis. In May 2023, the Committee responded to almost 
2,500 phone calls and email messages seeking advice, and participated in many informal meetings 
with Members, House staff, and outside individuals or groups regarding specific ethics matters. 
The Committee also received 34 requests for formal advisory opinions. 

In accordance with the Rules of the House of Representatives for the 118th Congress, the 
Committee continued to review and approve requests to accept privately-sponsored, officially-
connected travel. The Committee received and reviewed 323 new travel requests in May 2023 for 
travel beginning in May or later. Three hundred and eleven House employees traveled on a 
Committee-approved, privately-sponsored, officially-connected trip within the month of May. 

The Committee is required under House rules to offer mandatory annual ethics training to 
each Member, Delegate, Resident Commissioner, officer, and employee of the House. The 
Committee is working to modernize its guidance in both substance and method of delivery. The 
Committee continued to provide training in May through live and on-demand offerings. Ninety-
seven individuals attended the live in-person Ethics training hosted by the Committee on May 19. 
Fifty-six individuals attended the hybrid live Financial Disclosure training hosted by the 
Committee on May 1. One hundred and twenty-three individuals also attended live virtual or in-
person training provided by the Committee at the request of three offices and committees. The 
calendar of live in-person training opportunities is available here. 

The Committee released no general advisories or pink sheets in May 2023. Prior general 
advisories and pink sheets are available here. 

The Committee released no public statements in May 2023. Prior public statements are 
available here. 

The Committee issued a summary of its activities for April 2023 directed to the Committee 
on House Administration. This statement is publicly available on the Committee on House 
Administration’s website. 

### 

https://ethics.house.gov/events
https://ethics.house.gov/reports/general-advisories
https://ethics.house.gov/media-center















